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October, 2018
Dear Special Friends,
     Hello this afternoon, on Tuesday, October 9, 2018, while I’m at home in Nigeria for a few 
more days.  I’ll  fly to Zambia next  week,  to begin my usual  two months at  this  time in the 
southern part of Africa.
     I’ll be in Zambia, Zimbabwe, Swaziland, Botswana, and South Africa, going from place to 
place by road. Thanks for praying for exactly the right buses and cars everywhere, with the best 
drivers. Pray for all the people who help me in so many ways, as I stay in their homes, while 
some travel with me, some help in the services, some take me where I need to go, etc.
     In October and November, I’ll be ministering in four different countries, and crossing several 
borders. I really appreciate your faithful prayers, and your faithful giving to the ministry, as I go 
to many villages, towns, and cities, sharing with the few and the many. 
     Please continue to pray for my four very important prayer points I always share: God’s 
Anointing, God’s Provision, God’s Protection, and God’s Strength. APPS prayers make all the 
difference!
     Testimonies are everywhere, and in Abuja, capital of Nigeria, I met my good friend, who has 
a handsome little son, after a long wait for a second child. Their first son is now fourteen years 
old!
     He’s going soon to China, to organize what he needs for a fantastic business idea, and its time 
has  come!  After  several  years  of  study,  preparation,  and  research,  he’s  ready  for  serious 
investors,  getting  equipment,  etc.  Please  join  me  to  pray  for  his  success,  and  some  divine 
connections.
     Another friend in Abuja (a pastor),  came to see me, giving a testimony of his very big 
promotion a few weeks ago. He has served very faithfully and diligently, in the court system for 
many years. A few weeks ago, he was promoted to a very high position, to be over the appointing 
of thousands of people in all the courts of the country! God rewards faithfulness, and He will 
reward you, too!
     E-mails, texts, Whatsapp messages, calls, pictures, etc., keep coming from northern Ghana, 
where we’re helping build churches in the villages and towns. Three of the four news ones we 
started working with in August, have already finished roofing their churches!
     Church No. 79 at Kukpalgu got the roof finished, and today, I’ve received pictures. It looks 
so nice, and there’s great joy in the place! They had put up the walls about eight years ago, and 
prayed for help.
   Soon, we’ll help the four new ones to start work on plastering the walls inside and outside, 
putting in windows and doors, etc. I need your help to make it all possible, and God always 
makes the way!
     We’ve finished with all the printed newsletters today, mailing some at the Post Office here, 
taking many with me as I travel, and sending a lot of them by air freight to the U.S. Volunteers 
have come in to help me here, and volunteers from my home church in Texas will help put 
stamps on the letters there.
     The beautiful full color “Thought for the Day” calendar for 2019 is ready this week! Send 



an E-mail or a Whatsapp message to me, and I’ll tell you how to get a copy, wherever you are in 
the world. We’re also putting it on the website (www.hokett.org) for you to see, download, or 
order. It’s the 28th edition of the calendar, always printed here in Nigeria.
     My very good friends, and fellow missionaries, Israel and Esther Olubamisaye, with their five 
children, spent a day with me in September, when they were at home in Lagos for a short time. 
They’re faithful Nigerian missionaries for over twelve years, in the country of Niger, serving in a 
very tough place in the desert. You can help them at any time, by writing to me, and I’ll be glad 
to connect you with them.
   The letter “O” is for the word “October,” of course, but the letter “O” is also for the word 
“Overcome,” too. I’m praying for you in October, that you’ll OVERCOME every attack of the 
enemy, in Jesus’ name! 
Love, Doris Hokett

 


